DURRINGTON TOWN COUNCIL
TREE POLICY 

This Document details the policy the Durrington Town Council will adopt with regard to the management and maintenance of Trees growing on the Public Open Spaces owned, leased or legally maintained by the Town Council in the Parish of Durrington, Wiltshire.

1.
The Town Council will not allow a tree or parts of a tree to be cut, trimmed, damaged, or up- rooted by any member of the public without permission of the Town Council.

2.
Any work, authorised by the Town Council, on any tree covered by this policy, must be carried out by a qualified tree surgeon.

3.
 On trees covered by this policy, the Town Council will only normally allow the removal of branches, limbs or main trunks if they are either dead, dangerous, or need to be removed to re-balance the tree or encourage growth. Permission will normally only be given following receipt of a written report by a qualified tree specialist, identifying such actions.

4.
Members of the Public (Under Common Law) may remove any branches or limbs where they overhang their property provided they: 
a. Obtain permission from the Town Council.

b. Only remove branches or limbs to the extent of the boundary of their property. 
c. Any part of the tree removed must be returned to the rightful owner. 
d. If due to their action the tree becomes unsafe, becomes deceased, dies, becomes unbalanced, or requires further remedial work the Member of the Public ordering the original work will be deemed liable and the Town Council will seek the necessary action to recover any costs it incurs.

5. 
The Town Council will not pay for any of the following on Private Property including garden boundary walls and fences: Removal of leaves, damage to vegetation caused by tree roots, leaves, seeds or fallen twigs or small branches. 

6.
Some of the village lies within a Conservation Area (please see the map below), additional regulations apply to trees in this area.  Therefore, anyone living in the Conservation Area wishing to fell, crown or carry out other work on a tree that could damage it must inform Wiltshire Council at least six weeks in advance.  During this time, the team at Wiltshire Council will consult with Durrington Town Council.  The Town Council has set up a small team to visit locations where applications for tree works have been received.  This team will report back to Durrington Town Council at formal planning meetings where the applications will be discussed and comments will be submitted to Wiltshire Council for their consideration.  For more information on this process please contact Wiltshire Council Development Management Team on 0300 456 0114 or email developmentmanagement@wiltshire.gov.uk
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